Travel Regulations for Grants and Contracts

The expense of faculty and staff members traveling on official and authorized university business will be paid on submission of the required statement and supporting papers to the Financial Services Office. Persons traveling by commercial airline will be reimbursed for coach fare only. 

Cash travel advances are available upon approval of the unit head. They are charged against the employee account receivable but not deducted immediately. To avoid deduction from salary, all travel vouchers and expense reports with supporting materials should be submitted to the Financial Services Office within 30 days from when the travel advance was received, 45 days for international travel.

All business travel at university expense must be approved by the unit head. Requests for travel should be submitted far enough in advance to assure proper clearance. The travel statement submitted to the Financial Services Office should contain a daily report of expenditures during the trip as well as a statement of purpose and receipts for expenditures on which reimbursement is requested. Where commercial transportation is available but the faculty of staff member prefers to drive, travel expense reimbursement may not exceed the cost of commercial economy transportation.

All travel reimbursement requests or expense reports, whether paid by cash, charged to the university or charged to a credit card, must be supported with sufficient documentation to satisfy university record keeping requirements based on IRS regulations. Current reimbursement rates for automobile mileage may be found on the information page.
